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A number of small shareholders, who are also former employees of the telecommunications giant, will use the company's annual general meeting in London today to warn that it is "unfair and unreasonable" to calculate payments based on the Consumer Prices Index (CPI), which excludes housing costs, rather than use the Retail Prices Index (RPI).
The move was made possible after Chancellor George Osborne changed the rules for public sector pensions, meaning several private sector schemes could follow suit.
BT said the switch had allowed it to knock £2.9bn off its mammoth fund deficit, from £7.9bn to £5.2bn.
But Tony Cox, the former public affairs director at BT Openreach and a small shareholder, said the changes would mean hundreds of thousands of pensioners would receive lower payments.
He claims to have communications from the company in 2008-9 specifically stating RPI would be used in future to calculate payments, posing a legal "grey area" over whether members are entitled to it.
 

